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IMPORTANT DATES 
September 

Fri 22  Year 4 Assembly 

  Last Day of Term 

  Book Week Dress Up Day 

October 

Mon 9 First Day Staff Only 

Tue 10 First Day Students 

Wed 11 School Mass 10am 

Tue 17 Numero Schools Challenge Yrs 5/6 BPS 

  P & F Meeting 

Wed 18 Nude Food Day 

Thur 19 SWPSA Years 4 - 6 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
We were blessed with perfect weather for last Friday’s Athletics Carnival.  We saw some outstanding individual performances 
with several long standing records broken.  Team spirit was high with lots of cheering Students spending some time in the bay 
and the faction shirts made it easier to identify who you were cheering for!   Thank you to all the parents who assisted 
throughout and thanks to Mr Alberti for the many hours he put into organising the day.  Congratulations Marcellin for winning 
a close competition. 
The students have enjoyed the chance to watch the mural painted by Andrew Fraser develop over the course of the week.  
Andrew has visited classrooms to share some of his experiences as an artist.  Some of the artwork produced by our Pre       
Primary students when working with visiting illustrator Gabriel Evans was outstanding and is currently on display in the hall. 
On Friday we will get the chance to see the Year 4 assembly while dressed up in our Book Week costumes. 
Friday will be Mrs Nikki Webb’s last day before she goes on Long Service Leave for Term 4.  Mrs Megan Turpin will be taking 
Year 4 for the remainder of the year.  We wish Mrs Webb well. 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish families a safe and happy holiday and for students to come back well and excited 
about the learning opportunities ahead in Term 4. 
God bless 
Paul Cronin 
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Vision Statement 
 

 

Loving Lord, thank You so much for holiday times and the wonder and excitement that 

they engender in all our hearts, and we just want to praise You for all the goodness and 

grace You generously pour out on us and all people – and we especially thank You for 

the many blessings we gain from these important times of holiday fun and family         

reunion.  I remember the many feast days and times of rejoicing that You planned for 

Your people Israel and we bless You that we too have holidays, when our inner soul can 

be refreshed and rejuvenated, in a relaxed atmosphere, when we are surrounded by 

precious friends and family members – and which provide us with such a special        

opportunity for close fellowship and communal fun. 

During this holiday, we particularly remember those that are alone, or ill or going 

through times of stress or difficulty, and pray that You would draw very close to each 

and every one of them. Let them know Your special peace in their heart and give to 

each one Your sufficient grace. 

We thank You that You are a God that answers prayer and we 

give You all the praise and glory in Jesus name, 

Amen  

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


CONDOLENCES 
Staff, students and the school community at large extend our most sincere condolences to the Piacentini family on 
the sad passing of Eileen Henry, mother, grandmother and great grandmother to Margaret, Alison, Harry, Thomas 
and James.  We are sorry for your loss, and pray for strength, peace and comfort for you all at this sad time. 
 
CANTEEN 
Thank you to all parent volunteers this term who managed to volunteer their time in the Canteen.  A big thank you 
to Jenelle for her continued support as my right hand.  I wish everyone in our school community a safe and         
enjoyable holiday break.   Take care and see you all in Term 4. 
Mrs Gray 
 
WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN 
As you know, our school has been participating in Woolworths Earn & Learn.  The program has now finished for 
this year, so a big thanks to everyone who supported our school.  We're now at the important stage of the         
program where the sticker sheets are collected and lodged as our Earn & Learn claim.  We will then be able to get 
new educational equipment for our school.  The more we collect, the more we can redeem.  So this week, please 
send in your Woolworths Earn & Learn sticker sheets and any loose Earn & Learn stickers you may have.              
Remember to check your handbag, the car glove box or they may be stuck on the fridge.  Every little bit helps.  
Thanks again for all your support! 
 
BOOK CLUB 
Issue 6 Book Club orders have been received and distributed during the week. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
Summer uniform items are available for purchase on Friday morning between 8.30am and 9.30am.  A reminder 
that with the start of Term 4, summer uniform is to be worn in its entirety.  You do however have the option of 
wearing the winter uniform for the first 2 weeks of Term 4. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

On behalf of the all the parents and students at St Marys we 

wish to sincerely thank the St Mary’s teaching staff for 

their valuable contribution to our children’s lives. 

Happy World Teachers Day! 

( 5th October 2017) 

P&F  

St Mary’s  Book Week is  

Monday 18th September to Friday 22nd September  

WEEK 10! 
All week - Shared Reading 

Younger students will have the opportunity to listen to stories read by older students.  
Tuesday 19th Sept - Visiting Illustrator Gabriel Evans   

Students will participate in a workshop with a talented local artist and see him work his magic in front of their eyes!  

Due to the support of the P&F the full cost of this experience is covered.   

Friday 22nd Sept —Book Week Dress Up Day 
Following the Year 4 Assembly and Merit Awards we will all have a chance to show off our costumes to the school           

community during a Book Week Parade!  

**Note - Year 4 students will be given time to change out of their assembly costume and into their Book Week costume 

while the rest of the school receives their Merit Awards. ** 



Athletics Carnival 
I must apologise for the delayed start to our Athletics Carnival this year.  It turns out that I had booked the buses 
for the wrong day!  In spite of this, staff, students and parents rallied to the cause to ensure that we were able to 
get through all events, bar the final presentations, which were held at school on Monday morning.  Our new      
format seems like a success and the coloured shirts were a big hit. Well done to the winning team, Marcellin, and 
to all students who strived to achieve their best.  A carnival will not run itself, so a big thank you to all those peo-
ple who help on the day, from giving out ribbons, marshalling and starting the races, measuring throws and jumps, 
place judging, as well as setting up and packing away!  You were awesome. 
Our individual winners are listed below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Records Broken 
Year 4 Girls Records Broken 
Year 4 Girls 200m Lily Kilpatrick 34:93   Year 5 Girls 200m Elizabeth Curtis 32:82 
Year 6 Girls 200m Maddison Lord 31:95  Year 5 Girls Triple Jump Elizabeth Curtis 7:88m 
Year 6 Boys Shot Put Jai Cahill 11:79m   Year 4 Boys turbo Javelin Evan Crowley 17:46m 
Year 5 Girls 4x100m Relay - Lani Cahill, Amy Hunter, Elizabeth Curtis, Maddison Cream 1:01:50 
 
Final Points Total  Marcellin  451.5 
    McAuley  425.5 
    Ursula  380 
 
SWPSA Inter School Sports Athletics Carnival 
St Mary’s will compete in the SWPSA Inter School Sports Athletics Carnival on Thursday 19 October. The carnival 
commences at 9.30am and concludes at 2pm. It will be held at the Athletics Centre at Hay Park. Permission notes 
will be sent home with all competitors.  
Tino Alberti 
HPE and Music Teacher 
 
P & F Reps Required 
One of the things that makes our P & F so strong are the parents who take on the roles of class representatives.  
Two parents from each year level volunteer to be representatives for the class.  They would attend meetings     
regularly and help to coordinate one event over the course of the year.  So far, we have Parent Representatives for 
Kindy, Pre Primary and Year 1.  If you are considering taking on a position but want to find out more, you can 
speak to Jo Spinelli. 
 
Solar Panels Almost Complete 
In a bid to help the environment and save St Mary’s money at the same time, the School Board have had a 6kw 
solar system installed on the Pre Primary roof and 24kw of panels are close to being finished on the hall roof.   
 
Watch Out for the South West Times 
Ash from the South West Times visited on Tuesday to cover Andrew Fraser painting our mural and illustrator     
Gabriel Evans visit.  We hope to have the story in this week. 
 
World Teachers’ Day 
Thank you to the P & F for the lovely gifts and morning tea that they supplied staff in honour of World Teachers’ 
Day which falls on Thursday 5 October 2017. 
Paul Cronin 

  Runner up Champion Champion 

Year 4 Girls Jasmine Turner Lily Kilpatrick 

Year 4 Boys Luke Pedrochi Evan Crowley 

Year 5 Girls Alexis Donovan Elizabeth Curtis 

Year 5 Boys Ranee Cross Harry Jones 

Year 6 Girls Aurora Postma Maddison Lord 

Year 6 Boys Ned Pemberton Liam Collins 



 



 



 

The students from Pre Primary to Year 6 

had a wonderful learning experience on 

Tuesday when we had a visit from Gabriel 

Evans. The students enjoyed listening to his      

stories about his journey as an illustrator 

and also developed their drawing skills in a 

fun and interactive workshop. Some of their 

masterpieces will be on display in the hall 

for tomorrows assembly. Thank you once 

again to the P&F for providing this            

opportunity for the lucky students of St  

Mary’s.   
Melanie Toia 
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